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ABVP Two-Day Central Working Committee Meeting Commences in Parasnath, Jharkhand 

 

Disrespect of Women in a Boxing Event at the Paris Olympics is Highly Condemnable: ABVP 

 

Akhil Bharatiya Vidyarthi Parishad (ABVP) commenced its two-day Central Working Committee 

(CWC) meeting today at Parasnath, Jharkhand. The CWC meeting was inaugurated by ABVP National 

President Dr. Rajsharan Shahi, National General Secretary Shri Yagywalkya Shukla, and National 

Organising Secretary Shri Ashish Chauhan through the lighting of a lamp (Deep Prajwalan) before the 

portraits of Goddess Saraswati and Swami Vivekananda. 

 

Various discussions were held on the first day of the CWC meeting on crucial topics, including new 

initiatives derived from the discussions that took place in the ABVP State Training Camps held in all 

the states in Bharat. These initiatives aim to connect students with environmental activities through 

efforts like plantation drives and cleanliness drives. Additionally, issues related to the current 

educational and social situation of the country and the regulation of the university curriculum were 

addressed. 

 

An important issue raised during the meeting was the disrespect of women in the boxing event at the 

Paris Olympics. The boxing match between Italy's Angelina Carini and Algeria's Imane Khalif at the 

Paris Olympics 2024 is a deplorable example of faulty wokeism. Allowing a biological male to compete 

in the women's category is highly unfortunate and disrespectful to women. 

 

Addressing the inaugural session of the CWC meeting, ABVP National President, Dr. Rajsharan Shahi, 

stated, "The Jain sages and philosophers have made a unique contribution to Indian knowledge and 

traditions. It is important to stress the issues related to the environment and climate, as Jain monks have 

made citizens aware and sensitive toward environmental conservation through their conduct. The 

ABVP CWC meeting commenced at such a distinguished location as Parasnath is expected to pave the 

way for new directives." 

 

Addressing the ABVP CWC meeting's inaugural session, ABVP National General Secretary, Shri 

Yagywalkya Shukla, stated, "Questions have been raised about transparency in the application, conduct, 

and results of various examinations. Ensuring the sanctity and transparency of the examinations is 

crucial for maintaining the purity of education. Systematic and regulatory changes in the National 

Testing Agency (NTA) are necessary to ensure the smooth and fair conduct of examinations without 

any issues. Additionally, issues related to coaching centres, such as hiked fees, mismanagement, poor 

infrastructure, and the safety and security of students, are emerging from different parts of the country, 

highlighting the need for immediate regulatory measures to be taken in  this regard." 

 

(This Press Release has been issued by Central Office Secretary Shri Digambar Pawar.) 

 


